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Minutes of a meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held at 7.00pm on Monday 13th July 2015 
in the Community Room, Cannington Village Hall

Present: 

Members: Alan Beasley, Alex Bullock (Chair), Lisa Bullock (Minute Taker), Sarah Jansons, Joan Salmon
Apologies

Steve Dart, Rob Morgan, Brian Stother
Minutes of meetings held on 15th June 2015
The minutes of the meeting held on the 15th June 2015 were agreed and signed. 
Presentation by Nick Tait of Sedgemoor District Council (SDC)
Nick reported to the group on the Core Strategy Review (CSR) and its timetable.  It is expected that public consultation on the issues and options will be October 2015 for an 8 week period.  The ‘Full Draft’ will go out for public consultation July/August 2016 with an examination expected early 2017.

Some of the existing Core Strategy will be carried forward with the principle change being the inclusion of new growth targets for a further 5 year period beyond the existing plan period extending it up to 2032.  The key element of change will be how the housing figure is divided over the plan area.  The existing strategy focuses new development to Bridgwater, Burnham-on-Sea and Highbridge. Questionnaires have been sent to Parish and Town Council’s which will form the evidence to enable a point scoring matrix for each settlement within the plan area so that development can be shared over the whole area; this will allow growth in rural settlements.
SDC may decide to make specific site allocations as part of this process to support housing need.  

In the first instance boundary changes will tidy up areas which have been split or could be included.  Growth figures are not finalised but SDC have enough evidence to suggest figures will increase from 500 to 600 houses per year across the Plan period.  SDC will make an allowance for Hinkley to take account of additional employment for the new station (estimated at 600 splitting between SDC and WSC).

There will also be an employment based strategy.

SDC have had informal meetings with house builders so they are confident that the figures proposed can be achieved.  Sites surrounding Bridgwater will remain in the allocation with the requirement for schools and transport improvements.  SDC are not ruling out radical ideas such as a bypass or the like and have commissioned consultants to consider a range of options to solve the District’s transportation issues.
Within the review Cannington is a Key rural settlement and SDC are looking to have a tiered approach where bigger settlements will be in an upper tier. 

The group including NT, discussed the submitted SHLAA sites with NT suggesting that some were clearly harder to justify given their location and the surrounding topography.

SHLAA has given SDC an idea of available sites.  Sites within Flood Zone 3a have been rejected.  This may change when flood alleviation works takes place.

SDC will also be reviewing its CIL rates at the same time as the CSR. 

SDC have a new Conservation Officer and he will be asking that she undertake of and appraisal of Cannington Conservation Area as a priority.
Alan asks if Nick thought it possible that the gap between Bridgwater and Cannington would ever become coalesced by future development?  Nick responded that he did not think this would happen but the NP group could add policies which would protect the area between the town and village to ensure Cannington remains in a village setting with the appropriate entrance and protection of green spaces.


Matters arising (not on the agenda)

No matters arising.
Sedgemoor SHLAA 2015

Plans were distributed to each member indicating the sites rejected and allowed.

Review of work schedule

To be undertaken at the next meeting.  
Budget update 
Nothing to report – Mandy has not done any work this month so the budget is unchanged.
Any Other Business

A discussion took place to decide the update for the PC.  It was agreed that Alan would report that Nick Tate had presented to the group and possibilities for Sedgemoor Strategic Plans and that the fundamental part of the NP process being in confirmative with the Core Strategy.  In addition Alan would inform the PC of the consultation feedback data which has now been added to the NP website.  
Action – Alan to report to PC.

Date of next meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 27th July 2015 at 7:30pm
The meeting closed at 8:45pm
Signed……………………………………… Date………………………                 
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